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                       A Confirmation Blessing 
 

           May the Father always watch over you; 
                    May the Son ever bless you; 
                 May the Spirit ever guide you.  

 

From the Principal 

Saturday was the Feast of Pentecost, and eleven Year 6 students were 
confirmed.  Congratulations to the students and their families. This is 
an important step for these children and is the final Sacrament of 
initiation.  Father reminded the students that they had all chosen a 
saint name and the saint they chose hopefully will inspire them and 
offer them the strength they need going forward. 

I thank Father, Emma Duncan and Tony Fyfe for their preparation of 
the children and the organisation of the sacramental celebration. 

Thank you to the Parish Choir who enhanced the celebration by singing 
throughout the Mass. It was great to have this as it added much to the 
celebration. 
 
ASSEMBLY – YEAR 6 

This morning’s assembly was about the Sacrament of Confirmation which eleven of our students celebrated on the weekend. 
There were two plays. One explaining the story of Pentecost and the second talking about the Gifts of the Holy Spirit.  Well 
done to our Year 6 students and Mrs Duncan for their wonderful performance. 
 

 
 



  
P&F 

Our P&F have been busy with a variety of events and for next Friday 9 June they have organised Hot Chocolate and Fruit 
Toast for recess.  Children can bring in their money and give it to their class teachers by Thursday 8 June for their fruit toast 
and hot chocolate on the Friday.  It is $1 for each item. 

With the change to the running of the P&F all the money raised must be allocated to specific projects. This year the P&F 
have donated $350 for each of our classroom teachers, art and science programs for educational resources. 

The P&F are also considering the allocation of funds raised to go towards the creation of a basketball/netball half-court on 
the oval near the sports shed.  The school is in the process of obtaining quotes to be presented at the next P&F meeting at 
which time a decision will be made by the P&F of the amount they will be contribute towards this project.  

Thank to the P&F and community for the continued support of our school with the fundraising events each year. 
 
CANTEEN 

Last week I went up to canteen to see that we had four helpers for 
the day.  What was very special was that three of them are 
grandparents of children at Sacred Heart.  It is a testament to the 
community that these grandmothers were happy to give up their 
time. They also seemed to be enjoying their time together. 

Thank you also to Naomi Murray who filled in for Kristy as the canteen 
coordinator for the day. 
 
BASKETBALL 

Tomorrow, thirteen Year 5 and 6 students will be representing our school at a basketball Tournament held at the Mundaring 
Recreation Centre.  

The tournament is called the Fuel to Go & Play Mundaring School Slam Series and is run by Basketball WA. This is the first 
Interschool Basketball competition held in Mundaring and is open to public, independent and Catholic schools. This 
tournament targets Year 5 and 6 boys and girls.  
 
Justin Eveson has been assisting our boys with their basketball skills on Mondays, and Clare Wood and Amanda King have 
been assisting our girls’ team on Wednesdays. Our boys and girls have been training hard and we hope they do well on 
Thursday. 
 
SEEDLINGS FOR LANDCARE 

Each year the Shire of Mundaring gives out free plants to residents as way of improving land care.  Thank you to 
Emma Duncan who managed to obtain some for the school.  Thank you to the Year 3 and 6 classes who have planted them 
out in our front gardens. Over the next few years, they should grow and fill in some of the bare spots. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRE-KINDERGARTEN 2024 – APPLY NOW 

I am again very happy to be able to announce that Sacred Heart is now accepting Applications for 
Enrolment for the 2024 Pre-Kindy Program. There has been a wonderful response to the Expression 
of Interest.  If you are interested or know of a family who may be looking to join 3-year-olds in 2024, 
please contact the Office on 9295 1562 or visit the school website for enrolment information. 

 



  
KINDERGARTEN 2024 – ENROL NOW 

SCHOOL FEES – Term 2 Instalment – REMINDER 

A friendly reminder for families on the Term Payment Plan, your Term 2 instalment was due on 19 May.  If you have not had 
the opportunity to make this payment please arrange to be paid by 7 June 2023.  If you have any concerns in relation to the 
payment of your school fees, please contact Cassandra on 9295 1562 or at finance@sacredheartps.wa.edu.au. 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS  

PLEASE NOTE THE ONLINE ORDERING SYSTEM IS EXPERIENCING SOME ISSUES. WE HAVE BEEN NOTIFIED BY MIDLAND 
PHOTOGRAPHERS THAT THE PORTAL HAS HAD A TEMPORARY MAINTENANCE PROBLEM. 

THE PORTAL SHOULD BE LIVE AGAIN BY THURSDAY 1 JUNE 2023.  ONLINE ORDERING HAS THEREFORE BEEN EXTENDED 
TO FRIDAY 21 JUNE 2023.   
 
ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO MIDLAND PHOTOGRAPHERS SUPPORT TEAM 9274 4767 OR VIA 
EMAIL enquiries@midlandphotos.com.au 

 
School Photos will be held over two days this year: 

Monday 19 June –   Pre Kindy  

Thursday 22 June – Kindy to Year 6 
 

Midland Photographers have moved to an online ordering system this year for our school photos.  To ensure a smooth 
process we have included a simple guide from the photographers for you to follow. Please see link:  Online Ordering Guide 
 
The online ordering system will now be available from Thursday 1 June to Friday 21 July 2023.  Orders can be pre-
purchased securely online.  Payments by cash and cheque through the usual envelope method is available if you do not 
wish to pay online.  Envelopes are available from the school office if required. 
 
FULL WINTER UNIFORM IS TO BE WORN FOR THE PHOTOS 

Since the last newsletter there has been an improvement in the standard of the uniform. Thank you for attending to the 
uniform issues outlined. Please do ensure that children have the correct uniform as teachers have been asked to make this 
a focus. 
 
SACRED HEART FEAST DAY – 16 JUNE 

Friday 16 June is Sacred Heart Feast Day.  We will commence the day with a whole school Mass at 9:00am led by Jacoby and 
Forrest houses.  Various activities will be held for the children to participate in during the day.  There will also be a ‘Special 
Lunch’ option for students as noted below. 

Sacred Heart Day Lunch:   This year we are having a special lunch on Sacred Heart Day – Pizza and Juice 
Box. Parents will be able to order online via Quickcliq.  It is important to place order/s prior to the cut-off 
date Wednesday 14 June at 9:00am.  There will be a choice of 5 types of Pizza. Orders are preferable 
via Quickcliq however there will be order forms available at the school office for cash payments if 
required. Pizza orders can be placed via QuickCliq from Thursday 8 June 2023. 
 

Enrol for Kindergarten 2024 

Applications for Enrolment are now being accepted for children due to commence Kindy in 2024 (born between 
1 July 2019 and 30 June 2020).  

Siblings of students currently enrolled at our school are required to complete and submit the Application for Enrolment 
for their Kindy 2024 child/ren. 

Application for Enrolment forms can be downloaded from our school website or available from the school office. Please 
submit your Application for Enrolment along with copies of the required documents.  

If you have any questions in relation to our Kindergarten program or the enrolment process, please do not hesitate to 
contact the school.  

mailto:finance@sacredheartps.wa.edu.au
mailto:enquiries@midlandphotos.com.au
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PLEASE NOTE: CHANGE TO CALENDAR TERM 3 – Pupil Free Day Tuesday 15 August 2023 

We have had to make a change to the calendar for Term 3.  Tuesday 15 August will now be a PUPIL FREE DAY.  Staff will 
undertake professional development on spelling with the CEWA Literacy Team. 

Students will not be required to attend school on Monday 14 August 2023 due to this date being the school’s Catholic Day, 
or Tuesday 15 August 2023, now a Pupil Free Day. 

School will be back as normal on Wednesday 16 August 2023. 
 
PARISH CELEBRATIONS 

This year is the 90th Anniversary of our Parish.  This is an important milestone in any Parish and all the community is invited 
to attend the celebrations.   

If you will be attending, please RSVP using the QR Code on the invitation or click on the link:  RSVP Parish 90th Anniversary  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I hope that everyone enjoys the extra sleep in on Monday for WA Day. 

God bless, 
 

George Firns 
 

Important Dates 

Monday 5 June PUBLIC HOLIDAY – WA DAY 

Friday 9 June P&F Hot Chocolate & Fruit Toast Recess - $2.00  

Tuesday 13 June P&F Meeting – 2pm in the Staffroom 

Friday 16 June Sacred Heart Feast Day – 9am Mass in Church (led by Jacoby and Forrest) 

 Special Lunch – Pizza & Juice 

Sunday 18 June Parish 90th Anniversary Celebration 

Monday 19 June SCHOOL PHOTOS – Pre-Kindy Only 

Thursday 22 June SCHOOL PHOTOS – Kindy to Year 6 

 

https://form.jotform.com/231304608060848


  

Birthday Celebrations 
                                     

Happy birthday to the following students who have celebrated their birthday since 

the last newsletter; 
 

     Rose Lymbery                         Matilda Davies Jack Parker  
      Ethan Mirco    Finn Murray         Isobel Wood 
    Iggy Dyer 

Merit Award & Values Award Recipients 
 
 
 
 

        CHRISTIANITY AND MERIT AWARD WINNERS 

        VALUES AWARD WINNERS 
 

 
 
 
BRONZE AWARD: Congratulations to the following students on receiving a Bronze award for collecting ten values cards.  
Fantastic effort and keep up the great work! 

 

Little Hearts Playgroup 

Families are invited to come along on Friday from 9am to 11am for the Little Hearts Playgroup session that 
is held in the Early Learning Centre Kindy room.  

It is a wonderful way to meet and socialise with other families in the community.  Families welcomed with 
children from 0 to 4 years of age. The playgroup is a member of Playgroup WA. 

 

Canteen 
  

Many hands make light work and helping in the canteen is not as scary as it may seem! 

Canteen is each Wednesday of the school term. It is not sustainable to have the Canteen to 
operate with the same few parents/grandparents volunteering to cover each week. 

If you are not sure . . . please drop in on Wednesday and speak with Kristy who is our volunteer 
Canteen Coordinator. It is very organised with effective processes in place to have recess and 
lunch available for our students. 

Flexibility! The roster has been split into two timeslots for volunteers that are not available for 
the full time from 9:00am to 1:30pm. 

For the canteen to be open each week we require volunteers to jump on board and fill up the roster for each Term! 

The children love to see their parents/grandparents helping in the Canteen. It is also a great opportunity for you to meet 
other members of our small school community.  Team up with another parent from your child’s class! 

If you can assist on a Wednesday this term, please pop into the office or contact us via email: 
admin@sacredheartps.wa.edu.au or phone: 92951562. 

 
 

Darcy Stonham Ally Elmore Cooper Prior Aria Schelfhout 
Emmett Mason Jack Parker Angus Mason Trina Chen 

Bryce Davies Lachlan Tozer Gary Dungate Tyde Dolin 
Joshua Watkins Shay Trotter Nathan Chen Hugo Crisp Crow 
Nicolas Lange Codie Town   

Logan Boxall Tane Biddle Lucas Tyson Kiara Prior 

mailto:admin@sacredheartps.wa.edu.au


  

Canteen Roster 2023 Term 2 – Wednesday’s 
 

 9:00am to 11:00am 11:00am to 1:30pm 

Week 7 – 7 June 

 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Karen Noonan 

3.     Denise McKellar 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Denise McKellar 

3.     Volunteer Required 

Week 8 – 14 June 

 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Karen Noonan 

3.     Krystal Stonham 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Volunteer Required 

3.     Volunteer Required 

Week 9 – 21 June 

 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Karen Noonan 

3.     Denise McKellar 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Denise McKellar 

3.     Volunteer Required 

Week 10 – 28 June 

 

 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Fleur & Eloise McKinlay 

3.     Karen Noonan 

1.  Kristy Scott 

2.     Fleur & Eloise McKinlay 

3.  

 

P&F News 

P&F Hot Chocolate and Fruit Toast Recess  
It’s on again . . . Friday 9 June . . . for recess!   
 
Students can bring money on the day or hand to classroom teacher. 

- $1.00 for just Fruit Toast 

- $1.00 for just Hot Chocolate 

- $2.00 for both 
 
Dairy Free and Gluten Free options 
will be available. 
 
We will need a couple of helpers for 
the morning. Please let Meegan 
know if you are available to assist. 
 

 

Parish News 

Mass Times: 

Saturday 8:30am & 6:00pm (Vigil)   |   Sunday 9:30am  
Tuesday 8.30am   |   Wednesday 9.00am   |   Friday 8.30am     

Parish Priest: Fr John Daly 

Telephone: 9295 1059       

Email:  sacredheartmundaring@westnet.com.au 

Pastoral Care Co-ordinator:   Deacon Paul Reid 0455 818 718 

Sacred Heart Care Co-ordinator:  Please contact Father. 
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Community News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


